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Dear Candidate for Graduation:

[bookmark: _Hlk139528291][bookmark: _Hlk139532024]The Summer 2025 graduation for the School of Engineering and Construction Technologies (SECT) and the School of Arts, Sciences, and Health (SASH) is at 2:00 p.m., Thursday, August 21, 2025, in Covelle Hall. If you are walking in the ceremony, you may pick up your cap & gown at the Bookstore as early as Monday, July 28, between 7:30 am – 3:30 pm, Monday - Friday. Your signature is required, and you must provide your Student ID. If you cannot pick up before August 21, we will have your cap & gown available when you check in for graduation.

OSUIT Graduation Checklist and Instructions

· [bookmark: _Hlk139528338]Graduates report to the Student Union between 12:45 and 1:20 p.m. on August 21.
· [bookmark: _Hlk139528359]Check into Viersen Lounge to receive your announcer card and medallions.
· Find your school banner to line up by degree and program for the processional.

· Covelle Hall opens to family members and guests at 12:45 p.m.

· If you are a Phi Theta Kappa Member:

· Members can purchase their stole and tassel from portal.ptk.org/Store.aspx.

Graduation Photos

· A photographer with Genesee Photo Systems will be present to take pictures during the ceremony. You can pre-register for graduation images at https://www2.geneseephoto.com/Grad/Welcome OR you can order images after the ceremony by visiting www.geneseephoto.com or calling (405) 624-1002. 

Diploma and Official Transcripts

· Your diploma and earned honor roll certificate will be mailed to you approximately six to eight weeks following graduation. 
· Request for official transcripts can be made in person at the Admissions and Records Office or by following this link osuit.edu/registrar/transcripts, or you may visit Parchment directly at www.parchment.com. 
· Official grades will be posted on the Wednesday following graduation.

Accommodations

Contact Hope Hubbard at (918) 293-4942 to make arrangements if
· you are unable to walk from the Student Union to Covelle Hall
· family members or guests need accommodations, such as accessible seating or services for the hearing impaired.

We appreciate your attention to these graduation matters and look forward to being with you during this momentous occasion. Again, the faculty and staff of OSUIT wish to extend their warmest wishes and congratulations to you.  

Please let us know if we can assist in any way.
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Trey Hill, Ph.D. 
Vice Provost, OSUIT
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